1989 CSLAP Results:  Oquaga Lake

Parameter
Min
Avg
Max
Comments

pH
7.36
7.62
7.89
although average pH has increased since 1987, all 





values continue to be well within acceptable 





ranges for most aquatic organisms

conductivity
56
57
58
conductivity was very consistent and similar to 

(µmho/cm)



readings in previous sampling seasons. Values are 





indicative of softwater lakes

color
2
2
4
water color was generally lower than in previous 

(platinum



years; readings were typical for lakes with little 

color units)



dissolved organic matter

NO3
<0.02
<0.02
<0.02
all nitrate readings since 1987 have been at or 

(mg/l)



below the lower analytical detection limit

total phosphorus
0.005
0.008
0.013
phosphorus concentrations were only slightly 

(mg/l)



higher than in previous years, and still indicative of 





unproductive lakes. Readings were highest in 





August in 1989, but since 1987 have generally 





varied throughout the summer

chlorophyll a
0.43
2.22
4.11
algae levels (measured by chlorophyll a) were 

(µg/l)



slightly lower than in previous sampling seasons




and were highest in September. Values are 





indicative of fairly unproductive lakes, and were 





not well correlated with phosphorus readings

Secchi disk
4.3
4.9
5.6
water transparency was lower than in 1988, but 

transparency (meters)



higher than in 1987, and varied throughout the 





summer. Readings are indicative of unproductive 





lakes. Clarity did not appear to be influenced by 





algae or color

general comments:
Oquaga Lake is an unproductive, clear water lake. Since 1987, nutrient, algae, and color levels have been consistently low, while water transparency has been consistently high. Algae appears to have a greater influence on clarity than does color; in turn, algae is most influenced by phosphorus concentrations. However, most of the measured parameters have not varied enough to develop any strong correlations. It does not appear likely that the water quality conditions will change significantly within the near future, and cultural eutrophication will probably not be of great concern in the coming years. 

